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Key Dates Newsletter Week 2, Term 3 2022 
 

A word from Mr Ward 
Welcome to Term 3, 2022. I hope everyone had a wonderful break and were able to relax, get away and 
maybe even stretch out with a good book. I am excited for what the new term brings. Term 3 is always 
one dedicated to our Year 12 cohort with trials, final grades, feedback and preparations for the HSC, 
whilst a new future for them is just around the corner. Year 11 are also in their final term before starting 
the HSC in Term 4. We wish all the students and staff a healthy and productive term. 

Mr Whitty 
Congratulations to Mr Whitty who through a departmental selection process and interview is now our 
official substantive Deputy Principal. Mr Whitty has been relieving in the position since the end of 2020 
and has done an outstanding job. The vacant Head Teacher HSIE position will continue to be held by 
Mrs Baxter until we advertise later in the year. 

Date: Event: Assessments: 

July 29 Riverina Athletics Carnival in Albury 

Yr 11 Earth Research Task due 
Yr 12 AG Assessment due 
Prelim Physics Depth Study due 
Prelim PDHPE Assessment due 

August 1 Yr 12 Chemistry Assessment due 
Yr 12 PDHPE – Task 3 due 

August 3 Year 5/6 Open Night ~ 4 – 6pm 
Yrs 7-12 Resilience Workshops 

August 4 Defence Force Visit re Careers Yr 11 Chemistry Depth Study due 

August 5 Yr 12 Legal Studies Assessment due 
Yr 11 Legal Studies Assessment due 

August 9 Parent/Carer Tertiary Info Night – 6pm in 
MPR 

August 9-10 Yr 11 Primary Industries Farm Vehicle 
Safety 

August 10 

Yr 10 Parent Evening 
P&C meets tonight in Jerilderie at 
Jerilderie Sports Club ~ 7pm. 
All welcome. 

August 11 Year 10 Subject Selection Day Industrial Technology Major 
Projects due 

August 22 – 26 Yr 12 Trial Exams 
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Staff Development Day Guest Speaker 
Thank you to Mrs Roslyn Lockhart who was our guest speaker at staff development day this term. Ros is 
our local AECG president and spoke to the staff about her culture, history and the importance of 
education. The fact that she shared her personal journey with us including her time as a student at 
Finley High School was very special. The feedback from staff has been wonderful and we really 
appreciate the fact that Ros gave up her time to speak to us. 

NAIDOC Assembly 
The school celebrated NAIDOC week with a whole school assembly on Tuesday 26th July, coordinated by 
our Aboriginal students. It was a celebration, focusing on the theme of ‘Get up! Stand up! Show up!’ 
Thank you also goes to our Aboriginal coordinator Mrs Denny. 

AECG 
It was wonderful getting our AECG meetings off and running again after a break due to COVID and 
difficulties getting together. Congratulations to the following office bearers from Tuesday night’s AECG 
meeting. 

President Roslyn Lockhart 
Vice President Norma Gowans 
Secretary Fiona Burton 
Treasurer Peta Neessen 

Our next meeting is the 16th August, we look forward to welcoming new members. 

Bendigo Sheep and Wool Show 
Last week, Mrs O’Leary and Mr Webb along with 8 wonderful students attended the Bendigo Sheep and 
Wool Show. They achieved some wonderful success in showing the Poll Dorsets and received 
acknowledgement from breeders across the country for their efforts. It was wonderful spending time 
with the students and staff on the Saturday seeing firsthand the care and professionalism which they 
have for the animals. 

SRC – MND and School Social 
A massive shout out to the SRC, Mrs Parr and Mrs Tobin along with all those staff who supported them 
on Friday during our MND fundraiser. An assembly was held informing students and staff about MND 
before heading out to the oval for the MND freeze activity, which again was a hit raising $5000 for the 
cause. 
On Friday night we held the SRC Social which was well attended. Thank you to the SRC and all those 
staff who assisted in any way. The behaviour was great, the students who dressed up looked great and 
everyone had a wonderful time. Such an important event, well done. 

School Works 
Over the break considerable work was done laying cables underground for the cooler classrooms 
project. The beautiful lawns have taken a beating. At this stage, the works will continue for at least 
another month. Special thanks to Mr O’Hora who gave up considerable amount of his own time to 
ensure no damage was done to underground pipes and cables. 

Also, a big thanks to Mr Tessier who has removed every smart board in the school, they have been 
replaced by MLDs (main learning displays), which are interactive touch screen panels. 

This term we begin the Hospitality classroom renovation. The classroom will be gutted and rebuilt in 
time for classes in Term 4. We apologise for all these disruptions but the benefits in the long run will be 
great for our school. 

Class Changes 
This term we made the difficult decision to collapse 10C into the other three Year 10 classes. The decision 
was made to free up staff to assist with teaching shortages that exist in the school. Thank you to Miss 
Wadsworth, Mrs Philpot, Mr King and Mrs McNaught for all your hard work with 10C. I know the 
students will miss you and you will miss teaching the students. 

Sporting Excellence 
This term I would like to congratulate and wish the following students all the best. 

Harry Haynes – Representing Riverina at State Cross Country 
Ben Rourke - Representing Riverina at State Cross Country 
Sienna Bourke – NSW Squash and Riverina Tennis 
Jasmine Bourke – NSW Squash and Riverina Tennis 
Hamish Cameron – Riverina Tennis 
Mia Cameron – Riverina Tennis 



Caitlin Griffiths – Team captain of the 2022 Interschool National Victorian Equestrian team 
Sophie Griffiths – Interschool National Victorian Equestrian team 
Bianca Griffiths – Interschool National Victorian Equestrian team 

Also wishing all the competitors from Finley High School who are off to the Riverina Athletics carnival in 
Albury on Friday - all the best. 

Jeff Ward, 
Principal 

Assembly 
At Tuesday’s assembly certificates were awarded to place getters for both Athletics and Cross Country 

Athletics 

12yrs 

Boys 1st Bobby Moore, 2nd Elliott Loughridge, 3rd Jack Culton 

Girls  1st Jordahna McIntyre, Equal 2nd Ella Coombs and Ruby Neessen 

13yrs 

Boys 1st JacksonTooke, 2nd Heath Mansell, 3rd Lachlan Whelan 

Girls 1st Lillian Baker, 2nd Amelia Hay (absent), 3rd Milena Sneddon 

14yrs 

Boys 1st Ben Rourke, 2nd Harry Daniel, 3rd Farron Urrutia 

Girls 1st Nevaeh Webb, 2nd Kizzi Moore, 3rd Evelyn McCallum 

15yrs 

Boys 1st Dan Eldridge, 2nd Jordan Sykes, 3rd Reece Simmons 

Girls 1st Erica Hammond, 2nd Charlotte Rafferty (absent), 
3rd Olivia Campbell 

16yrs 

Boys 1st Jacob Armer, 2nd Lenny Dattoli, 3rd Jonathan Shen 

Girls 1st Sienna Burke, 2nd Erica Nicholls, 3rd Jasmine Burke 



17yrs 

Boys 1st Archie Mason, 2nd Cruz Nash, 3rd Hugh Burton 

Girls 1st Isabella Kelly, 2nd Olivia Cicolini, Equal 3rd Sophie Roe and  
Alanna Steel 

Cross Country 

12yrs 

Boys 1st Bobby Moore, 2nd Connor Fita, 3rd Elliott Loughridge 

Girls 1st Sara Hayes (absent), 2nd Ruby Neessen, 3rd Ella Coombs 

13yrs 

Boys 1st Jackson Tooke, 2nd Jaidyn White (absent), 3rd Lachlan Whelan 

Girls 1st Lillian Baker, 2nd Milena Sneddon, 3rd Amelia Hay 

14yrs 

Boys 1st Ben Rourke, 2nd Hunter Groutsch, 3rd Matthew DiLullo (absent) 

Girls 1st Bethany Loughridge, 2nd Georgia Belling, 3rd Angela Bonic 

15yrs 

Boys 1st Isaac Lunn, 2nd Kade Pyle, 3rd Ryan Nelson 

Girls 1st Olivia Campbell, 2nd Charlotte Rafferty (absent), 3rd Erica Hammond 

16yrs 

Boys Did not compete 

Girls 1st Sienna Burke, 2nd Dakota Pyle, 3rd Daisy Daniel 

17yrs 18yrs 
Boys 1st Harry Haynes, 2nd Harry Campbell, 3rd Kade Buckley  Boys 1st Zye Treadway, 2nd Adam Aylett, 3rd Hugh Burton 
Girls 1st Kadeesha Conlan (absent), 2nd Caitlin Griffiths, 3rd Tamzin Bell Girls 1st Sophie Roe, 2nd Alanna Steel, 3rd Ruby Russell 



Respectful, Responsible Learners 

Visual Arts 

Years 9 and 10 Photographic and Digital Media Portraits 

Chelsea Singleton Hailey McLean Sophie O'Donnell 

Kassidy Cole Keeley Peters 

Luca Colombi  Macey McCallum Samantha Anderson Catchpool 

Sienna Keith 
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Under 15 Girls Soccer – BILL TURNER TROPHY 
 

On Friday 24th June, Finley High School hosted Marian Catholic College in Round 4 of the Bill Turner 
Trophy. The winner of this game, meets either Albury or Wagga High School in the Riverina Final to be 
played in August. 
 

The Finley High School Girls team were missing two very skilful players in Chelsea Winn and Kizzi Moore 
and were very competitive against their well-conditioned and highly experienced opponents from Griffith. 
During the early stages of the game scoring was minimal and excellent defensive pressure was placed on 
the Marian College forwards. As the game progressed the craftiness of our opposition was clear to see and 
despite a promising opening, Marian College were victorious 14 to nil. 
 

The Finley High School Girls Team can be satisfied with their preparation and effort and be buoyed by the 
fact that a large majority of these students will be eligible to play in this same competition in 2023 and 
2024. 
I would like to thank Brian O’Hara for preparing the surface and Shannon Neilson for doing an excellent 
job as referee. I would also like to acknowledge Kohan Joseph and Roree Wallis for being linesmen on the 
day. 
 
Mr Nathan King 
Team Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Equestrian News 
 

On the 19th June the Griffith girls – Caitlin, Sophie and Bianca represented Finley High School when they 
competed in the 4th and final round (the grand final) of the Victorian Equestrian Interschool Series (VEIS). 
 

The girls did an amazing job with their riding. When points were tallied over the four events the following 
results were awarded. 
 Caitlin  Series Elementary Champion 
 Sophie  Series Elementary 4th place 
 Bianca  Series Novice Reserve Champion 
 

Finley High School placed 3rd overall. 
 
All three girls are now eligible to represent Victoria at the 
Australian Interschool Championships in Sydney, later this year. 
Congratulations girls on this outstanding achievement.  
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Inclusive School Sport Day 
The Lauren Jackson Sports Centre, Albury was the venue for the recent Inclusive School Sport Day. The day 
was held on Wednesday 29th June with two students from Finley High - Kade Buckley and Arabelle Taylor 
participating.  
A variety of sports were on offer including tennis, cricket, NRL, little athletics, hockey and golf. The photos 
show Arabelle and Kade enjoying the day’s activities, especially Kade measuring up to Lauren Jackson! 
Thanks to Dim Wright for her support on the day. 

 

Careers News 
 

Resilience Day 
All students at Finley High School will participate in a resilience workshop on Tuesday 3rd August at the 
recreational reserve. Information notes went home last week about the event. If you missed this please feel 
free to contact the school on 5883 1344 for a replacement note. 
 

The program will be presented by Values for Life and will involve dynamic workshops that are fun and 
engaging and that aim to empower empathy and resilience. The workshops will be presented in stage 
groups to provide age relevant information. Should you require further information, please speak to the 
Careers staff. 
 

Defence Force Visit 
The Defence Force will be visiting Finley High School on Thursday 4th August during period 4 – 12:30pm to 
1:30pm. They will present information about joining the force, careers available from officer to trades and 
non-technical. They will talk about the GAP year and more. 
If students or parents want to attend, please speak to the Careers staff. 
 
Parent/Carer Tertiary Information Night 
On Tuesday 9th August, Mrs White will be running a tertiary information evening for any parents, carers 
and / or students who would like to come along. The evening will begin at 6 pm in the Finley High School 
MPR. It will cover general information around applying for university – the processes and steps involved. 
There will be opportunities to ask questions. It will cover both the NSW UAC system and the Victorian 
VTAC system. 
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School Based Apprenticeship and Training (SBAT) 
 

On Wednesday 29thJune I was lucky enough to attend the official 
opening of the Jerilderie Preschool Kindergarten. 
Dimitee Taylor is completing an SBAT- she is studying her 
Certificate III in Early Childhood and spends one day per week at 
the centre. 
The new Preschool is amazing - with spaces for many more 
children and OOSH facilities. The expansive grounds cater for all 
ages and the interesting features are brilliant. 
 

Mrs Jenny Philpot 
Careers Advisor 
 
 

 
TAFE Youth Engagement Strategy Program 
 

Last term, Year 9/10 students were given the opportunity to participate in the 
TAFE – YES program. Two separate programs were offered over a five-week 
period - Photography and Construction. The programs are designed to give 
students a taste of each field.  
The photography students learned basic techniques using Photoshop 
software to capture, edit and present photographs. 
Pictured are the photography students on their final day, together with their 
teacher Richard Sievers and Mr Ward 

 
 
Year 8 Engineering 
 

Year 8 Engineering students constructed model rockets during Term 2. They 
used cardboard and balsa wood to construct the models. The solid fuel 
engine can send the rockets up to an altitude of nearly 300 metres. 
 
 
Ryan Thornton, Hunter Groutsch and Jeremy Doolan 
 
 
 

P & C News 
The P & C would like to welcome Peta Neessen and Donna Bain as two new team members to the canteen 
staff. Once Donna and Peta have been trained, a new roster for canteen volunteers will be sent out 
 

 
Finley High School P&C will meet on Wednesday August 10 at 7pm in the meeting room at 
the Jerilderie Sports Club, Jerilderie. All parents and friends are welcome to attend. 
 
 

 
MND Freeze  
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